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Pastor Fremio had been somewhat restricted in ministry efforts in recent
months, not too long ago he had a motorcycle accident. Pastor Fremio is
recovering well and doing much better. He is now up and walking, out and
about. We praise God for his full recovery. Ministry in El Mango Limpio is
going well. Services have resumed and people are coming together for
worship. There was a recent fire in the El Mango Limpio Village close to where
one of the first members of the church resides. We are grateful that no one
was hurt though the entire residence was destroyed. The Pastors want to be
able to help this family however they can and members of the congregation
are doing what they can to help them also. Please pray for their family that lost
everything and have to go through this process of recovery.  Kilometer 20
outreach work is going great. The last they were able to do is purchase land
with the help of Higher Hope Church and now they have built a temporary
roofing structure to help keep them out of the rain. 



Estimations are under way for them to build up a house of worship and we are
excited to see this happen in a place that has been so difficult to church plant
in. Kilometer 20 is so alive with children and families that live there. We have
had events where 100s of children show up and participate. There was another
church there but has since been closed and no efforts are underway with the
exception of the Dominican Conference there now. We are making a way to
something better!  Pastor Brigida from the City Church La Grey de Dios is
having some health issues. They plan to operate on her this year and she is
concerned. She currently serves as the Conference Treasurer. We have
prayed with her by phone and we are asking all of you to keep her in prayer
also. It has been some time since we have had a mission teams to the
Dominican Republic and we left one mission outreach incomplete in their
efforts to finish their church building. They have as a community tried to do
some things to finish it up but there is more to be done. If you are interested in
helping the Agua Para los Sediente Church in Vicentillo Rancho 1, please
contribute to the Dominican Republic fund to provide a helping hand and show
encouragement for the missions happening there now.

To financially support the ministry  in the D.R. or Latino Ministries Directors Caleb & Christina Acosta, make your
check payable to "CGGC" and mail to: CGGC - Global Reach, PO Box 926, Findlay, OH 45839. On the memo line, list

either GR 2835 Dominican Republic or GR 2764 Pastors Caleb & Christina Acosta Support.
To give securely online, visit: cggc.org/global-reach-ministries and select Dominican Republic or USA Latino Ministries

 
Thank you for your support and gifts!


